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Executive Director (teacher/student) Tetsuya Yanagisawa 

 

Notice in advance of the implementation of classes in FY 2022 

 

 In fiscal 2021, we conducted regular face-to-face classes for experiments, practical techniques, and small-group 

classes. However, we gave top priority to ensuring the safety and health of our students, and started many face-to-

face classes using the "High Flex Method" (Simultaneous delivery of face-to-face classes and a lecture format that 

can be attended in a classroom or at home). In addition, we had to use the "On-Demand Method" (a type of class 

in which students watch video recordings) and the "Real-Time Method" (a type of class in which students can listen 

to video recordings remotely) together. There were many students who appreciated the excellent educational effects 

of distance learning, but face-to-face teaching has an appeal that distance learning cannot convey. Meeting and 

interacting with students from the classroom is also an important element of university life. 

 

 Therefore, in fiscal 2022, we are preparing to introduce face-to-face classes as a general rule on the premise that 

the infection situation will be significantly improved. However, we cannot predict whether the situation will improve 

enough to allow in-person classes to be held in principle because of the current outbreak of the novel coronavirus.. 

In addition, some classes will be offered in remote classes due to the nature of the lecture. Therefore, we apologize 

for the inconvenience to the new students, but we will ask you to prepare for both remote and face-to-face classes. 

 

 Details of the implementation of each class subject will be announced on our website. In order to participate in 

remote classes, it is necessary to improve the communication environment and devices such as computers and 

tablets. If it is difficult to get these items, please contact us. 

 


